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Our kids had a marvelous time during this week in Colorado, 
making new friends and enjoying the outdoor activities.  
Jennifer and I enjoyed serving our Camino missionary family 
HOPE Coffee each morning and sharing with them how we 
want to support their ministries through HOPE Coffee.

Business as Mission
At this Colorado convention, we received the following requests 
from several of our missionaries as I held breakout sessions 
on business as mission:  “Do you know any business people 
that can come and…. help our team start a coffee shop; help 
make our self-defense classes profitable; help us figure out 
what business and ministry opportunities exist in our town; 
run a company to fund our evangelistic outreach choirs?”  As 
you can see, the need for business people to engage in missions 
is more than just painting walls; it includes meeting real 
business needs while also blending in the ability to live the 
Christian life by sharing the Gospel.  If you know of someone 
who would love to participate with us, please let us know.

HOPE Coffee
God is at work through HOPE Coffee as we share our profits 
to do ministry in Honduras.  This summer,  a team was able to 
help a small national church build a church building for their 
congregation.  Pray for the workers you see in this picture as 
several of them are not yet believers in Christ.

As part of the growth of HOPE Coffee, we have been able to 
hire a part-time sales and marketing employee to help our 
team of volunteers.  Pray for the connections Tammy makes 

Family 

As I’m sure it has done for the rest of you, this summer 
has flown by for us.  The girls each enjoyed a week at 
camp (Sabrina and Olivia at a camp close to home, 

and Alyssa at M-Fuge in Glorieta, NM.)  They also enjoyed 
lots of sleepovers with friends and continued their ice skating 
lessons.  We spent 3 ½ weeks traveling as well, covering over 
3,700 miles.  After attending a week long CAM conference, we 
visited two supporting churches, and enjoyed spending some 
time with family and friends, fitting in two family reunions.  
As the summer draws to a close, Jennifer is preparing for our 
7th year of homeschooling.  Alyssa will start high school this 
year, Sabrina will be in 6th grade and Olivia will be in 4th grade.

  
CAM International 
becomes Camino Global
July 15-21 found our whole missionary body gathered for a 
convention at the YMCA of the Rockies in Estes Park, Colorado 
for the culmination of “re-inventing” the mission agency by 
naming Douglas Livingston as our new president.  CAM, 
under its new name, Camino Global, remains as C.I. Scofield 
intended when he founded it as the Central American Mission 
in 1890. We are now not only involved in the evangelization 
and training of Latins, but are walking shoulder to shoulder 
as equals in ministry as we move forward with reaching the 
lost around the world with the Gospel.  

The church that Hope Coffee built
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with the church leaders whom we met at the ECHO Conference.
On October 12-13, we will be at the Seattle MissionsFest 
serving HOPE coffee to 4000 people, and on November 7-9, 
we will be serving about 2,500 people in Dallas at the Right 
Now Conference .  Please pray as we work through the logistics 
for these conferences.  We would also like you to pray that 
God would provide a total of 75 church partners by the end 
of this year to make the switch to serving “coffee with eternal 
purpose”.
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